














••• 
Sr. Joanne Marie Kliebhan, Special Education 

Dept., has been accepted into the prestigious Interna­
tional Academy for Research in Learning Disabilities, 
founded by Dr. William Cruickshank. Membership is by 
invitation only. Congratulations ... Dr. Steve Avella, 
History Dept., has written a book-length manuscript, 
entitled "Meyer of Milwaukee: The Life and Times of a 
Midwestern Archbishop " ... Dr. JoAnne Caldwell, 
Donna Recht, Dr. Robert Pavlik, Lorraine Gerhart, Dr. 
Eunice Bethke, and Sharon Gerleman, Read­
ing/Language Arts Dept., were speakers at the Wis. 
State Reading Association's spring conference at 
Oconomowoc, Mar. 21-23. 

Public Instruction's Reading Curriculum Task 
Force ... Dr. Marc Ackerman, Psychology Dept., 
published an article on "How Divorce Affects 
Children" in the December 1984 issue of the Wiscon­
sin Journal of Family Law . . . Peter Pero and Tony 
Roach, Programs in Management for Adults, addressed 
the local chapter of the American Society for Training 
and Development in December. 

Dr. Robert Pavlik, Reading/Language Arts Dept. 
head, is president of the International Reading 
Association's Affective Domain Special Interest Group 
which works to improve attitudes toward reading and 
to improve teaching methods for meeting student in­
terests when reading ... Dr. Pavlik and Judith Casey, 
Reading/LA Dept., are members of the Wis. Dept. of 

Julie Ann Lickteig, Dietetics Dept., spoke on "Nutri­
tion," Thurs., Feb. 28, during Women in Sports Month, 
held at Marquette's Helfaer Recreation Center .. . Dr. 
Asuncion M. Austria, Psychology Dept., chaired the 
Mil. Psychological Association 's Committee for Chan­
nel 12's 7th Annual Family Health Fair at MECCA, Feb. 
23-24 . .. Rev. William Kohler, Campus Ministry team, 
presented a 4-week Lenten series on "Mark's Gospel : 
The Suffering Messiah" at Holy Angels Parish, West 
Bend .. . Dr. Robert Flahive, vice president, has been 
appointed as a vice chairman for the Serra Club's 1986 
International Convention in Milwaukee next summer. 

New Business Officer Evinces Firm Stance 
On Supervision and Financial Accountability 
"Yes, Ma'am! Just give me a call !" Enunciated with military precision, the 

response typifies the ready willingness of Robert Anderson, Stritch's new 
business officer, to be of service. This, he is quick to admit , is one of his prin­
cipal aims. 

In spite of his challenging job of helping to maintain the financial stability of 
Stritch, whose campus fac ilit ies are valued in excess of $10 million, and of 
overseeing administration of its $5.9 million operating budget, Anderson 
gives the impression of a man who not only is on top of the situation but also 
is eager to touch base with the administration, faculty, staff and students. 

Hence, though his day is filled 
with meetings, phone calls, inter­
views and business transactions, he 
still finds time to make unexpected 
supervisory excursions of areas 
under his jurisdiction. "He's a super 
person," said one staff member. "He 
visits our department daily, knows 
by name those who work here, and 
seems eager to learn all he can 
about our jobs, problems, needs, 
whatever." 

Military Career Told 
Anderson is more than a desk 

man; he is a mobile figure. But, 
mobility is not new to him. The son 
of an army man and an army man 
himself from 1963 to 1984, Ander­
son recalls that he "literally was on 
the move anywhere from 20 to 25 
times, not just traveling , but packing 
up household goods and all. " 

His diversified career in the Army, 
in which he eventually became a 
lieutenant-colonel, had taken him to 
Alaska, twice to Vietnam and twice 
to Hawaii. He left Hawaii in 1981 
and, with his wife Joanne, moved to 
Grafton, WI. "We fell in love with 
Wisconsin, " Anderson said, "The 
longer we stayed, the more we liked 
it. " 

In 1984, Anderson decided to 
retire from the Army. "I was told I'd 
be sent to the Pentagon and would 
have to live in Washington, D.C.," he 
said. "That was the determining fac­
tor." 

Retiree Discovers Stritch 
Shortly after ret iring , Anderson 

noticed Stritch 's ad for an admis­
sions director and applied. His 
resume, detailing his experience as 
former assistant professor of mili­
tary science at the University of 
Dayton, OH, his baccalaureate 
degree in accounting from the 
University of Alaska, Fairbanks, his 
experience as a U.S. Army ad­
ministrator in the comptrolling area, 
and his Master's degree in business 
administration from Dayton, caused 
Stritch's search committee to 
recommend him , instead, as a 
replacement for Eugene Moser, 
former business officer who planned 
on retiring December 31 , 1984. 

Previous Experience Helps 
Coming from the Army to Stritch 

was not too traumatic for Anderson. 
"The fact that I taught at Dayton 
prepared me for campus life." he 
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said. And, he knew young people, 
having raised two daughters and a 
son. 

Then, too, according to Anderson, 
he was always impressed with the 
disciplne and well-mannered stu­
dents one finds in Catholic schools. 
"Further," he said with a smile, " I'd 
never been in an environment with 
so many Sisters, all of whom I find 
very friendly." 

Now, he said, he is moving beyond 
initial impressions to the realities 
and challenges of his job. Among 
other things, Anderson expects to 
update the Business Office by put­
ting it on a computer system, to im­
plement firmer budget controls, and 
to recommend additional policies 
dealing with spending and obligat­
ing monies. 

Anderson admitted, however, that 
his greatest challenge "is always to 
provide excellent services to stu­
dents, staff and faculty, and to pro­
vide sound judgment in financial 
matters for Sister Camille, whom I 
hold in very high esteem." His first 
six months at the job indicate he is 
doing just that. - S. Jessine Reiss 



Sr. Frederick Lochemes 
Retires from Teaching 

Sr. M. Frederick Lochemes , 
professor of history and former 
academic dean, was honored by 
CSC's History Dept. at a testimonial 
dinner held Thurs., Mar. 28, on the 
occasion of her retirement from 
teaching . 

Dr. Frank Klement, Marquette 
University, delivered a paper en­
titled, "Nationalism and the Writing 
of Civil War History;" his talk was 
open to the general public . Sr. 
Justine Peter, History Dept. head, 
was in charge of arrangements. 

Stritch Reading Clinic 
Forms Advisory Board 

The Stritch Reading Clinic formed 
an 8-member Advisory Board last 
fall and also enlisted the voluntary 
services of four other professionals 
as resource contacts, according to 
Sr. Marie Gerard Peter , clinic coor­
dinator. 

CSC's Reading Clinic advisors in­
clude: Sr. Joanne Marie Kliebhan, 
Mrs. Diana Goldstein, Dr. Patrick 
Cashin, Mel Yanow, George Walker, 
Dr. James Bigaj, Mrs. Donna Recht 
and Charles Bourne, Ill. 

Reading specialists serving in a 
resource capacity are: Dr. Robert 
Barganz, Eau Claire ; Dr . Robert 
Williams, Colorado State Univ. - Ft . 
Collins; Dr. David Pearson, Univ. of 
Illinois - Champaign; and Dr . 
Rosalina lndrasano, Boston Univ. 
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